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HEAD START REGISTRATION  
CESA 7 Head Start is looking for families 
who want a preschool or 4K experience 
for their child.  The program provides a 
fun, stimulating environment for children. 
Families must qualify based on our income 
guidelines and have children who will be 

age 3 or 4 by September 1, 2013. 
 Head Start provides free bussing, meals 
and the opportunity for parent involve-
ment.  Half day sessions are offered at 

centers located throughout the Manitowoc 
County area.  Also available at one site is 
a combination of Head Start preschool 

and child care for families who are work-
ing or attending school.  4K programming 
is offered at the Reedsville, Two Rivers 

and Manitowoc sites.  
To apply or for more information about 
Head Start activities, contact the Head 

Start office at (920)683-1960. 

Reedsville Community Events 
What events interest you? 

The Reedsville Economic Development 
Committee would like all residents to com�
plete a brief survey regarding what com�
munity events you’d like to see in Reeds�
ville.  Are you interested in a Reedsville 

Farmer’s Market?  Please let us know by 
completing the following survey:  

h�p://www.surveymonkey.com/s/WBD329Q. 
Copies of the survey will also be available 

to fill out at the Reedsville Village Hall 
and other various locations.   

Please share your ideas with us!  

10th Annual Relay for Life Rummage Sale 
614 Mill Street, Reedsville 

Thursday, May 30  8-6 & Friday, May 31  8-6 
All Proceeds Go To American Cancer Society 

Kitchen Table w/ 6 chairs; Kitchen Table w/ 3 chairs; Kitchen Table 0 chairs; Dining Room Hutch; Dish-
washer; Hoyt Rebel Compound Bow; Old Double Wide Snowmobile Trailer; Old Trunk; Clothes; Toys & 

Much More!  Thank you for your support over the years! 



St. John-St. James  

Ev. Lutheran Church 
(Wisconsin Synod) 

219 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville 

920-754-4568 
 

Summer Worship Schedule 
Thursdays @ 7:00 pm 

Sundays @ 8:00 & 10:00 am 

 From the Village Hall 
 
NEW Starting in June your water bills will be coming in an envelope format instead of the post-

card. Please watch for it; it will have the Village of Reedsville, 217 Menasha St 

Reedsville, WI  54230-8597 in the return addresses area. 
Clerk-Treasurer’s office will be closed June 3rd until June 14th, 2013. The Police Dept can be 
reached at 754-4656, Utility Dept 754-4094, Leroy 323-1466, Cory 323-0980, or leave a mes-
sage on the answering machine at 754-4371, and she will return your call when she returns. 
Update on Remote Readers (water meter) installation. We need your help! If you have vaca-
tion or have some scheduled time off in the next few months, please call us to set up an appoint-
ment to install the new meter. It takes about 30 minutes and you are without water during that 
time. They will be doing a cross connection inspection at the same time which is a Dept. of Natu-
ral Resources requirement. We would like to be able to do monthly meter readings in fall but to 
accomplish this we need to install the new meters. 
Cell Phones: Again we need your help! With more households switching to cell phones, it is 
getting harder for the Village offices to get in touch with you. If you have switched to cell 
phones, please contact the Village-Clerk’s office at 754-4371 and let her know your cell phone 
numbers. 
Street Closed: Park Street 150 feet south of Manitowoc Street until 150 feet north of Green 
Meadow Drive will be closed Friday, June 28, 2013 until Sunday, June 30, 2013 for the annual 
Fire Fighters picnic. 
Grass clipping are not to be blown on Village Streets or put into the Creek. Yard waste such as 
grass clippings, leaves, and yard & garden waste shall be disposed of by composting the material 
or taking it to the Village compost site. 
Operator Licenses: All Operator Licenses expire at midnight on June 30, 2013. If you like to 
renew your license, a fill–in application can be found on the Reedsville Website at 
www.reedsville.org under the forms tab or picked up at the Reedsville Municipal Building Lob-
by. Cost of the license is $10.00. 
Pool Owners: You must fill out the Swimming Pool Discount Application to qualify for the 
swimming pool discount. No other form of submittal will be accepted. A fill–in application can 
be found on the Reedsville Website at www.reedsville.org under the forms tab or picked up at 
the Reedsville Municipal Building Lobby. 
Chipping Dates: June 4th & 18th                   
Recycling Pick-Up: June 7th & 21st 

Reedsville Area Garden Club 

The Reedsville Area Garden Club will 
be planting the large pots the last 

week in May or early June depending 
on the weather conditions.  If you are 
interested in helping care for these 
pots and/or the other flowering gar-
dens in the village, please call 754-
4224 or 905-4370.  We need your 

help.  We are also encouraging every 
homeowner or tenant to plant 1 or 2 
container gardens and place them by 
your front door or sidewalk.  Use 
bright colors so they show off well. 

Reedsville Historical BuildingReedsville Historical BuildingReedsville Historical BuildingReedsville Historical Building    
We will be restoring the steeple of 615 

Menasha Street Building this summer.  

Please be careful around the equipment 

used to paint and fix the steeple.  We wish 

to thank everyone who took part in the 

Garden Show—Saturday, April 13.  It was a 

joint effort of the Garden Club, Reedsville 

Auxiliary Women and the Historical 

Group.  We were pleased with all the help, 

donations, and customers who came.   

Hats off for your support! 

Diabetic Foot CareDiabetic Foot CareDiabetic Foot CareDiabetic Foot Care    
 If you have diabetes, proper foot care is very important. Poor foot care may lead to amputa-
tion of a foot or leg. People with diabetes are more vulnerable to foot problems, because 
diabetes can damage your nerves and reduce blood flow to your feet. 
 The American Diabetes Association estimates that one in five people with diabetes who seek 
hospital care, do so for foot problems. By taking proper care of your feet, most serious health 
problems associated with diabetes can be prevented. 
 Here are some diabetes foot care tips to follow. 
 Wash and Dry Your Feet DailyWash and Dry Your Feet DailyWash and Dry Your Feet DailyWash and Dry Your Feet Daily 
              Use mild soaps and warm water. 
              Pat your skin dry; do not rub. Thoroughly dry your feet. 

 After washing, use lotion on your feet to prevent cracking. Do not put lotion be-
tween your toes. 

 Examine Your Feet Each DayExamine Your Feet Each DayExamine Your Feet Each DayExamine Your Feet Each Day 
              Check the tops and bottoms of your feet. Have 

someone else look at your feet, if you cannot see 
them. 

              Check for dry, cracked skin. 
              Look for blisters, cuts, scratches or other sores. 
              Check for areas of redness, increased warmth, or 

tenderness. 
              Check for ingrown toenails, corns and calluses. 
              Cut toenails after bathing, when they are soft. 
              Cut toenails straight across and smooth with a 

nail file. 
              Avoid cutting into the corners of toes. 
              Do not cut your cuticles. 
 If you see that one or both of your feet 
have a sore, you should contact your 
health care provider immediately. 
  
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner 
at Aurora Health Center in Reedsville. To 
schedule an appointment, call (920) 754-
4337. 



REEDSVILLE FIREFIGHTERS 
“LET’S EXTINGUISH CANCER” 

5/10K Run/Walk & Children’s ½ Mile Run 
Saturday June 29, 2013 

7:15 AM Registration 7:45 AM Children’s Run        8:00AM  Run/Walk 
 

All participants must complete and sign form (Please Print Clearly) 
 

Name: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Address: _________________________ City: _______________________ State: _______ Zip: ____________ 
 

Phone: ___________________________ Gender (check one): ____ Male ____ Female         Age: _______ 
 

Division (check one): _____ 10K Run   _____ 5K Run   _____ 5K Walk   _____ 0.5 Children’s Run/Walk 
 

Entry Fee: Participants will receive T-shirt if entry form and entry fee are received by June 15 
 

     Run/Walk  $20.00 (includes T-shirt if entry fee received by June 15) 
     Children’s Run  $5.00 
 

Adult T-Shirt size (check one): _____ S _____ M _____ L _____ XL _____ XXL 
 

Child T-Shirt size (check one): _____ S (6-8) _____ M (10-12) _____ L (14-16) 
  

Consent and Liability Waiver 
I know that participating in the Reedsville Firefighters Run/Walk is a potentially hazardous activity. I understand that I should not participate in this event 

unless I am in good physical condition. I hereby assume the risk of any injury and I release, discharge and hold harmless the volunteers, staff, all event 
sponsors and all others in any way connected with the event from any and all claims for injury or damage arising from my participation in it. I hereby 
permit the free use of my name and picture in broadcasts, telecasts, newspapers, periodicals, websites and brochures that report or promote this event. 

 
_________________________________________  ____________  ____________________________________________ 
Participant Signature     Date   Parent/Guardian Signature for Minor 

Please mail entry form 
and check payment to: 
Reedsville Firefighters 

P.O. Box 369 
Reedsville, WI 54230 

All proceeds to Cancer Research 

Race begins and ends in
 the  

Reedsville
 Firefighters P

ark 

Kay's Krafts is Reopening Kay's Krafts is Reopening Kay's Krafts is Reopening Kay's Krafts is Reopening     
June 12thJune 12thJune 12thJune 12th    

New Hours: June 12th - Aug 31 2013 
Monday Closed 

Tuesday Closed  

Wednesday 10-5 

Thursday 10-5 

Friday 10-4 

Saturday 9-2 

Sunday Closed 

Come on in and get items 50-60% 

off and see our new lines we have 

added to the gift shop. If you can't 

make any of the hours listed or need 

a gift on the days I am closed please 

call me at 920-754-1127 and set up 

an appointment. 

DRUGS & NUTRITION DEPLETION 
By Clell M. Fowles, Pharmacist 

All of the following information is from Clell’s book and from the Natural Health manual: 
Vitamin B2 (Riboflavin) 
Riboflavin, also known as vitamin B2, is an essential, water-soluble B vitamin.  B2 helps metabolize carbohydrates, 
fats, proteins.  Used for making red blood cells.  Essential for absorption of B3 and B6.  The more active you are, 
the more you need. 
Medications that deplete vitamin B2 (Riboflavin): 
Oral contraceptives, tricyclic anti-depressants, phenobarbital, gout medica-
tion. 
Riboflavin deficiency causes a breakdown in the skin, eyes and mucous mem-
branes of the intestinal tract. Depletion can cause altered nutrient absorption 
from the intestinal tract, dry skin, cracks in the corners of the mouth, in-
flamed mucous membranes, lip soreness, lip burning, tongue burning, scaly 
skin, eczema, depression and hysteria. 
TOP THERAPEUTIC CLASSES BY U.S. DISPENSED PRESCRIPTIONS IN 2011 
Oncology    $23.2 billion dollars 
Respiratory agents   21.0 
Lipid regulators   20.1 
Anti-diabetics   19.6 
Anti-psychotics   18.2 
Anti-depressants   11.0 
HIV    10.3 
Anti-ulcerants   10.1 
Narcotic analgesics   8.3 = $154 billion 
Those figures have caused me to ask myself….. what 
is going on in this great nation of ours? 
For more information, purchase Clell’s book. 
June special – B Complex – 25% off the retail price 

Roadway to Health—Mary Ellen Kiel—920-772-4135     
maryellen@mynsp.com 

www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

Corner House and Garden Center 
It’s time to make your yard beautiful! 

We have all your plant needs— 
3 pack Annuals/Veggies 

Spikes/Sweet Potato Vines/Coleus 
Hanging Baskets/ Patio Pots 

MUCH MORE! 
To busy to get your containers planted? 
Drop them off and we will do it for you! 
Blue House—East end of Reedsville 

754-4370 

Recycling  
Workshop 

633 Manitowoc Street  
920-754-4021 

Hours:   
Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 



SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERIALS 
NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND APPLI-
ANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDSVILLE(THERE 
IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRONICS AND ITEMS WITH 
FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  

FOX & HOUNDS 
Try our Homemade 

PIZZA! 
Dine In or Carry Out 

Delivery Always 
Available 
754-4086 

Reedsville News Deadline 
The next deadline for the July 

Reedsville News will be June 14.  

Submissions can be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com or 
dropped off at the Reedsville Vil-
lage Hall during normal business 

hours.   
Thank you!   

~Amanda Schrubbe 

STS Foundation 
Student Exchange  
Program 

is looking for 5 host fami-
lies in Reedsville for High 
School exchange program.  
For more info on these 5 
students or how you can 
apply to be a host family 
call (920)645-1735 or 

apply only at 
www.stsfoundation.org 
Deadline to apply is  
August 15, 2013 

SAFETY TIPS FROM THE REEDSVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT 

Spring has finally arrived and with it you may have some home improvement projects or maintenance issues you need to take 
care of. If so we want you to be safe and know how to protect yourself from any scams. Recently we had several questions 

about a company wanting to do work in the Village. The company was checked through the Bureau of Consumer Protection 
and found to be a legitimate company. At this time of year many people are receiving mailings or offers for service so here are 

some ways to protect yourself. 

If you need to have work done on your home or property 
1. Contact a local business. 

2. Get recommendations from friends and neighbors about companies they have previously used. 
3. If you have questions about a company or mailing you receive you may Contact the Bureau of Consumer Protection to find 

out if there are complaints on file against the contractor. 

Unfortunately there are people out there who may try to scam you. As sure as the summer brings tourists to Wisconsin, it also 
brings transient home improvement workers and scams and these rip-off artists may try to hit our community. Transient con-

tractors specialize in blacktopping driveways, installing lightning rods, painting, roofing and siding. Their work and materials are 
inferior and they are likely to steal from you. Transients hit an area, take the money, and run. Frequently they know the quick-

est route to the banks in your area to cash checks. It is not always wise to hire an unknown door-to-door seller for home im-
provement work. 

If transients come to your door: 

1. Don’t give into their high-pressure tactics. 
2. Don’t let them in your home. 

3. Ask if they have a seller’s permit if they do not close the door and contact the police department at (920) 754-4656. 
If you have not called for someone to come and look at your home or property you do not have to answer the door. If you do 

speak with them do not let them into your home as many are experts at finding and taking valuables. If you are able to safely 

write down the make and model of their vehicles or get a license plate numbers do so and alert local law enforcement. Call the 
police immediately if anyone begins to do a job without your authorization. 

If you need home improvements there are many reputable companies in our area. Contact them on your own. 
To further protect yourself always read all the information printed on any contract and know what is covered and what is not 

before signing anything. 

For more information or to file a complaint, visit our website or contact the Bureau of Consumer Protection. 
Bureau of Consumer Protection, 2811 Agriculture Drive, PO Box 8911, Madison WI 53708-8911 

E-MAIL: DATCPHotline@wisconsin.gov   *   WEBSITE: datcp.wisconsin.gov 
Toll-free in WI: (800) 422-7128   *   (608) 224-4976   *   FAX: (608) 224-4939 

CUB SCOUT RECRUITMENTCUB SCOUT RECRUITMENTCUB SCOUT RECRUITMENTCUB SCOUT RECRUITMENT    
The Cub Scouts held their Spring 
Recruitment on May 2nd.  Due 
to the rain, some families were 
unable to a%end.  It is not too 

late!  If you have a son  currently 
in grades 5K through 3rd who 
likes group activities, building 
things, and having fun contact 
our scout recruitment chair, Sa-
rah Russart.  Call 920-627-6512 
to set up an informal meeting or 

to sign up for scouts today!  

June 16th 

HAPPY FATHER’S 

DAY! 

HELPING HANDSHELPING HANDSHELPING HANDSHELPING HANDS    
Springtime is the perfect time 
to start outdoor projects.  On 
May 4th the Reedsville Cub 

Scouts took some time to help 
clean up the Reedsville Man-

or.  Boys worked hard by 
sweeping out the garages, 

cleaning recycling bins, and 
picking up the yard and flower 

beds.  Adult volunteers also 
helped out by washing all the 

outside windows. 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

MARCH 18, 2013 
The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was called 
to order at 6:30 P.M. by Board President John Ebert. Present: Board 
Members – Todd Cavanaugh (arrived 6:40), Jeff Deprez, John Ebert, 
Andrew Maertz, and Cory Kiekhaefer. Administrative Team Mem-
bers – Dennis Raabe, Tony Butturini, Pat Popp, and Tracie Wurm; 
Others: Kim Luedtke, Ann Otto, Marlene Brunner, Jodi Haese, Tim 
Aalsma, Leslie Diaz-Perez, Brandon Bratz, Max Hill, Maggie 
Berkholtz, Marissa Leschke, and Nick Porter. 
Mr. Raabe announced that proper legal notice of the meeting had 
been given. 
 
I. Opening 
A. The agenda was approved as printed. Approval of removing 
minutes out of the consensus agenda.  Motion by Andrew Maertz, 
seconded by Jeff Deprez to add JV Baseball Coach to the agenda.  
Motion carried. All ayes. 
B. MAD Group Presentation given by Mr. Tim Aalsma’s group and 
by Brandon Bratz and Max Hill.  They talked about their help at Free-
dom House and Hope House. They also talked about their other ad-
ventures sledding and laser tag. 
C. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by the MAD Group. 
 
II. Focus on Learning – Star Testing – Accelerated Reading presenta-
tion by Jodi Haese and Marlene Brunner. Demonstrated reading im-
provements. 
 
III. Public Input 
None 
 
IV. Reports 
A. Elem/MS Principal 
Mr. Pat Popp reported as follows: 1. Kindergarten Technology night. 
2. Fine Arts Fair. 3. 2nd Grade Science Fair. 4. 5th Grade Math night. 
5. Academic Bowl. Concert moved to 2:00 Wednesday. 
 
B. District Administrator 
Mr. Dennis Raabe reported as follows: 1. Snow day makeup . 2. Gov-
ernor’s budget plan for schools. 3. Card from William Ebert family. 
4. Presentation to Ariens Foundation Committee. 5. Key Benefits 
Concepts Report. 6. NEOLA process. 

 
C. High School Principal 
Mr. Tony Butturini reported as follows: 1. Congrats to the winter 
sports teams for a great season. 2.  Senior class play March 22-23. 3. 
Prom – April 6th. 4. Congratulations to solo/ensemble students last 
weekend. 5. Olympian Conference Art Show April 7th. 
 
D. School Psychologist/Supervisor of Special Education 
Dr. Wurm reported as follows: 1. Children with disabilities – Mainte-
nance of Effort. 2. WKCE. 3. School Based Services. 
 
E. Board Members 
Andrew Maertz talked about meeting with CESA #7 and Judy Sar-
gent. 
 
V. Old Business 
None 
 
VI. Consensus Agenda Items 
B. Employment Recommendations – Resignation of Janice Zahorik – 
A heartfelt thank you to Janice Zahorik on her retirement after 49 
years of service. Hold on the JV Baseball coach position. 
C. Discussion / Action – Payment of Bills 
Motion by Andrew Maertz,, seconded by Jeff Deprez to approve con-
sensus agenda. . All ayes. 
A. Approval of the minutes and closed session from February 18, 
2013 with noted changes. 
Motion by Andrew Maertz, seconded by Cory Kiekhaefer. All ayes. 
 
VII. New Business 
A. Information: Notice of School Board Election 
John Ebert is running unopposed. 
B. School Finance Seminar – Day at the Capitol (Todd Cavanaugh) 
Todd Cavanaugh talked about the Day at the Capitol taking the pulse 
across the state. Finance is very complicated. It is important to get 
involved. Vouchers are going to be the big issue. Superintendent of 
schools candidates presented their case. 
 
VIII Adjournment 
Motion by Todd Cavanaugh, seconded by Andrew Maertz to adjourn 
at 8:15 PM. Motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Jeff Deprez, Clerk 

WASHINGTON D.C. 
It was a pleasure to be traveling with Mrs. Stockman and her students Marsha, Alec, and Jason. The other students were from Step’n Stones & 
Lincoln High Transition Program, Holmen Transition Program, and New Auburn Transition Program.  The video presentation was made avail-
able through Mitsubishi Electric America Foundation with Kevin Webb, Director.  The students did an excellent presentation and each school 

had a student speaking on their behalf. Marsha represented Reedsville’s WILL program.  Also speaking after the presentation were: 
Jamie Kendall, Director Special Projects, Center on Disability and Aging Policy, Administration for Community Living, U.S. Department of 

Health & Human Services 
Taryn Williams, Youth Policy Advisor, Office of Disability Employment Policy, U.S. Department of Labor 

The sightseeing was wonderful.. the students were great.. Reedsville’s students.. hats off to you.. what an honor to be a part of this journey 
with you.  Thank you to everyone for making this trip possible for me.. and for taking on extra chores while I was away. 

Blessings to you, 
Mary Ellen 

SUMMER GALLOP AT SUNRISE HORSE FARM 
SATURDAY JULY 27, 2013 – 10 A.M. – 4 P.M. 

CHILDREN’S ACTIVITIES, HORSE RIDES, VENDORS, FOOD, BLACKSMITH, WOOL SPINNING, WOOD CARVING, GOAT MILK-
ING, RAFFLE ITEMS, O’CONNOR CONSESSIONS, CAR SHOW, MUSIC BY RUTH FRANZ, VOICES OF PEACE, STUEDEMANN 

FAMILY,341 WOMEN’S TRIO, DAVE SHUTTE & COMPANY 
More updates in the July newsletter. 

We are in need of morning volunteers now and summer afternoon volunteers, website & facebook person, & an accountant. 
SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC. 

17226 Limekiln Rd. 
Reedsville, WI 54230 

920-772-4135 
sunrise_horsefarm@yahoo.com 

www.sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
April 18, 2013 

A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on April 
18, 2013 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. Present were: 
Bob Campana, Ryan Lorrigan, Mary Olson, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert. 
Also present were: Jason Thorpe, Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, Leroy 
Krepline, JoAnn Mignon, and Craig Schuh 
The minutes of the previous meeting of April 4, 2013 were approved as 
presented. 
A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Siebert to pay the ac-
counts payable in the amount of $28,321.64. Motion carried 5-0. 
President Report: Bubolz explained why he recommends the 
“Committee as a Whole”. Following a discussion, I motion was made by 
Campana and seconded by Olson to switch to this form and that it be 
reviewed after 6 months. Motion carried 5-0. 
Committee Reports: 
Public Safety: Hills explained the volunteer situation. Following a dis-
cussion a motion was made by Olson and seconded by Siebert to contact 
the Village Attorney for her legal opinion. Mignon explained the recom-
mendation to sell the unused firearm. A motion was made by Reis and 
seconded by Siebert to allow her to sell it. Motion carried 5-0. Upon re-
ceiving the Temporary Class B Liquor License application from the 
Reedsville Fire Fighter, a motion was made by Olson and seconded by 
Campana to approve the application as presented. Motion carried 5-0. 
Public Works: Thorpe explained the need to install a ditch for drainage 
on his block. Recommendations were discussed; Thorpe will talk to prop-
erty owners involved. Correspondence was presented from Deyo Dispos-
al concerning items found in a dumpster. Mignon explained what was 
done regarding the correspondence. A new sign will be erected by the 
compost areas to clarify the use of that dumpster. Mignon will look into 
the cost to install security cameras for Village owned property for the 
next meeting. A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Reis to 
approve the purchase of street paint from Hallman & Lindsey in the 
amount of $1,740.00 Motion carried 5-0. A motion was made by Siebert 

and seconded by Campana to approve the proposal from Crack Filling 
Service in the amount of $9,500.00. Motion carried 5-0. Correspondence 
was presented from Rich Glen regarding the Manitowoc Street Bridge 
Project. Following a discussion with the Village Engineer, a motion was 
made by Olson and seconded by Reis to reapply for funding with the new 
dollar amounts. Roll call taken; Motion carried 5-0. Following a discus-
sion it was decided to have bid opening for the Mill Street project at 8:00 
am on Tuesday, May 14, 2013. 
Public Utilities: Correspondence was presented from the Dept. of Natu-
ral Resources regarding the pump at Well #3. A motion was made by 
Reis and seconded by Campana to have Wesco Distribution purchase the 
new TVSS unit for the Lift Station in the amount of $2,160.25 and to 
have Northern Electric Inc. install it with total cost of electric labor and 
materials being $2,745.91. Motion carried 5-0. 
General Government: Correspondence was presented from Bay-Lakes 
Regional Planning Commission looking for individuals to participate on 
the County Hazard Mitigation Update Steering Committee. No volun-
teers at this time. A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Siebert 
to approve the Holding Tank Waste Discharge Permit Application from 
Christianson Liquid Waste. Motion carried 5-0. 
Personnel: With the new format of the Village Board, the employee 
meetings will be discontinued. A motion was made by Siebert and se-
conded by Campana to approve an employee’s vacation request. Motion 
carried 5-0. 
Finance: With the recommendation from the Village assessor, a motion 
was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to write off the personal 
property tax bill from Sara Lee Coffee and Tea in the amount of $7.80. 
Motion carried 5-0. 
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, May 2, 2013 at 6:30 
PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to adjourn 
the meeting. Motion carried 5-0. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn, 
Clerk/Treasurer 

Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
April 4, 2013 

A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on April 4, 
2013 at 6:30 PM by Interim Village President Mary Olson. Present were: 
Andy Bubolz, Bob Campana, Marybeth Rabideau, Jerry Reis, and Jack 
Siebert. Also present were: Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, Cory Kiekhaefer, 
Leroy Krepline, JoAnn Mignon, Mike O’Connell, Tim Denor, Melanie 
Hills, Dean Bubolz, Nicole Labrec-Stuart, Ryan Lorrigan, and Craig 
Schuh 
The minutes of the previous meeting of March 21, 2013 were approved 
as presented. 
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to pay the accounts 
payable in the amount of $268,108.69. Motion carried 5-0. 
President Report: Olson gave an update on the Reedsville Development 
Committee meeting. 
Committee Reports: 
Public Safety: Police Dept and Fire Dept – Written. Busse presented a 
time line pertaining to his response to the Board requests. A discussion 
was held regarding the Fire Fighters fund accounts. The committee for 
the Fire Dept said they should know the status of the non-profit determi-
nation and will be able to report their findings at the first meeting in June. 
Correspondence was presented from Leah Barr announcing her resigna-
tion from the Reedsville First Responders. A motion was made by Cam-
pana and seconded by Rabideau to accept her resignation. Motion carried 
5-0. A motion was made by Rabideau and seconded by Reis to approve 
the request from Todd Wagner to combine parcels. Motion carried 5-0. 
Schuh gave an update on the Manitowoc Street Bridge Project. Decision 
on the project will be postponed until the next regular scheduled meeting. 
A motion was made by Bubolz and seconded by Siebert to approve the 
quote from SMI for the Creek Dredging Project in the amount of 
$1,000.00 with Holschbach Excavating doing the work. Motion carried 5
-0. 
Public Works: Correspondence was presented regarding the Condition 
Use request for Randel & Julie Bubolz. A motion was made by Campana 
and seconded by Siebert to approve their request. Motion carried 5-0. 
Public Utilities: Written. A motion was made by Campana and seconded 
by Siebert to purchase a Grit Decanter for the Wastewater Treatment 
Facility from Crane Engineering in the amount of $4,100.00. A motion 

was made by Campana and seconded by Rabideau to have the cross con-
nection brochure be mailed out every three years. Motion carried 5-0. 
Following a discussion it was decided that the fitting needed for the cross 
connection inspections be purchased by the property owners. Motion 
carried 5-0. A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to 
include in the cross connection ordinance that the property owner sched-
ule and pay for the cost of the inspection of large diameter meters. This 
must be done by a certified cross connection inspector and the report 
submitted to the Village as required by Dept. of Natural Resources. Mo-
tion carried 5-0. Urban's will be asked to attend the next regular sched-
uled meeting to discuss the recommendation on the meter to their Mobile 
Home Park. A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to go 
in with MCO to purchase salt in bulk. Motion carried 5-0. A motion was 
made by Campana and seconded by Rabideau to purchase a new 
handheld from Badger Meter in the amount of $6,200.00 Motion carried 
5-0. Correspondence was presented from Joan Dietrich concerning her 
water bill. Following a discussion with Busse a motion was made by 
Campana and seconded by Reis to charge her for the water usage and her 
average sewer usage. Motion carried 5-0. 
General Government: A motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Rabideau to approve the liquor license application from the Reedsville 
First Responders. Motion carried 5-0. A discussion was held regarding 
changing to a “Committee of the Whole” Board. All department heads 
will be asked to attend the next regular scheduled meeting to discuss this. 
Resolution 3013-2 authoring the use of Bubolz signature was introduced 
by Siebert. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana was 
to approve the Resolution as presented. Motion carried 5-0. A motion 
was made by Campana and seconded by Rabideau to approve the Soda 
License application from the Reedsville Lioness. Motion carried 5-0. 
Personnel: A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Rabideau to 
approve the vacation request from an employee. Motion carried 5-0. 
Finance: Updated 2013 Budgets were presented for review. 
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, April 18, 2013 at 
6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Rabideau to ad-
journ the meeting. Motion carried 5-0. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn, 
Clerk/Treasurer 


